NEWSLETTER

PH2LOA
NOVEMBER 2018
PLEASE CONTINUE SENDING EMAIL ADDRESSES TO: Phase2landowners@yahoo.com AS IT SAVES ON POSTAGE.

Minutes for the Annual Meeting are posted on the website.  P2Loa.netfirms.com.  Mark Taylor is the website administrator. Thank you for your excellent site.  There are some great photos.  The winners of the $50DA gift cards are Lots 56 and 65.  Lot 72 won the HOA waiver for 2019.

The Christmas light contest for Ph2 is in full swing.  For those who wish to enter, please send you name, address, phone number and lot number to PH2, P O Box 1201, SLMT 59868. Deadline for entries is December 10. You must enter to win.  The prizes are:

1st ……$150

2nd……. $75

3rd………$50

See attachment for criteria.  The judging will be December 15th.  The prizes will be in cash.

The Board welcomes our new ACC Director Jon Kimble.  Curt and Karen Winthers have resigned and we wish them all the best for their future activities.  They did a great job and we appreciate their time and effort.  Jon and Curt have worked closely together to make it a smooth transition.

The HOA fee billing will be sent out by email/snail mail in November.  They are still $50/yr.   We hope to save monies on postage/paperwork etc by using this method.  If you have not provided an email you will still get notification thru the regular mail as before.  
There will be no roadway weed spraying this upcoming year.  The members have expressed that the weed control is adequate with being done every other year.  

Members are reminded of the deadfall problem on a few lots.  With the fires in recent years, we all are aware of increasing fire-resistant lots.  Contact ACC Director Jon Kimble if you would like the numbers of various loggers in the area.  Our President Shane Heupel has been successful in requesting the cleaning up the deadfall of the private land next to Lot 64.  When we all work together we can reduce fire damage in the future.

You are all welcome to attend the Board meetings which are held every other month on the second Monday (Dec,Feb,April etc.)  The location sometimes changes so contact any Board member if you wish to attend.  It is always good to have different viewpoints/issues etc to make the HOA better.  If any member wishes to have an item included in the Newsletter please contact Flo at fenstadflo@yahoo.com or phone 406-540-2768.  We are all interested in critter reports, activities and events in the community etc.  If you are interested in volunteering to be a Board member contact any board member.    
Favorite joke:

What do you call a lazy baby kangaroo?

    A pouch potato.

President Shane Heupel…  370-3417

Vice President Dave Spence…  677-3173

Treasurer Kim Myre…406-799-4194

ACC Jon Kimble…..599-352-1455

Secretary Flo Fenstad….540-2768                                                                                
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